I am concerned about the repercussions which would be caused by the project initiated by the Australian Human Rights Commission on Freedom of Religion and Belief in the 21st Century in Australia.

At present Christian schools and church-run welfare agencies have exemption from anti-discrimination legislation, and this needs to continue. They should not be forced by law to employ  promiscuous individuals, believers in witchcraft, or practising homosexuals. People choose these schools and agencies because they want Christian beliefs upheld, they do not want ‘alternative’ lifestyles and beliefs instilled in their children.

We have Freedom of Speech and it is fundamental to our democratic freedoms. This should not be lessened by religious vilification laws. We must be able to disagree with other people’s beliefs, even if that causes  controversy, without the fear of being prosecuted.

All religions should be respected, but it must not be forgotten that Australia has a Christian heritage. Therefore, for example, schools must be permitted to have Christmas carols and celebrations, Easter services, etc. This in no way denigrates other religions or denies their right to their beliefs.

Parliaments are accountable to the people at elections and parliamentarians make the laws. Judges are not elected by the people but are appointed to apply the laws. A Bill of Rights must be opposed because it would give judges dangerous power. They must not be given the power to decide our rights.

I respectfully ask you to consider my views.

Mrs Jillian M Wehr (Retired Justice of the Peace)
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